CENTERVILLE TOWNSHIP MONTHLY BOARD MEETING
Wednesday June 9, 2021  7:00PM

Township Election Commission Meeting to follow
Centerville Township Hall and via Zoom
      MINUTES
PRESENT: James Schwantes, Katrina Pleva, Ron Schaub, Elizabeth Chiles
ABSENT:  Board member, Dan Hubbell
GUESTS:  Zoning Administrator Tim Cypher, Road Commission Manager Brendan Mullane, Road Commission Chair Garth Greenan, County Commissioner Patricia Soutas-Little and 5 members of the public
1. Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance: Schwantes called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm
2. Review Agenda/Additions /Public Comment /Approve Agenda
1. Public comment:  Will boat wash station be discussed?  Yes (Schwantes)
MOTION: Schaub moved to approve agenda; seconded by Pleva.  Motion carried. Yeas: 4 Nays:0
3. Previous Meeting Minutes 
1. May 12, 2021 Regular Meeting
· Correction: Treasurer’s report—change “School Board” to “Business Manager”; change “they” to “she”
· Addition:  Clerk’s report passed by the township ”VOTERS” and defeated by the township “VOTERS”
MOTION:  Chiles moved to accept May 12, 2021 minutes of the Regular Business Meeting as amended; seconded by Schaub.  Motion carried.  Yeas: 4  Nays:0

4. Township Financial Update
1. Treasurer’s Report

· Treasurer reported that delinquent tax money had been received, as well as metro revenue.  She is still waiting to hear from the Leland Schools relative to reimbursement owed township.  She anticipates that this payment should be received sometime in June.
MOTION:  Schaub moved to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented; seconded by Chiles.  Motion carried.  Yeas:4   Nays:0 
2.
Reconciliation Report—Reconciliation report for April May was reviewed and approved by Board.  Supervisor Schwantes signed on June 9, 2021.
5. Invoices--Review and authorize payment – no questions from supervisor 
1. Comment:  Three year Quickbook subscription renewal was split between office of Treasurer and office of Clerk.
MOTION: Schwantes moved to accept invoices and pay as presented; seconded by Schaub.  Motion carried. Yeas:4  Nays:0
6. Special Item: Chalet Roads discussion with Brendan Mullane and Garth Greenan
1. Brendan Mullane provided annual Road Commission update (see report). 

2. Current estimate for Chalet Roads project is $560,000, assuming $75/ton asphalt costs, 2-3” overlay on 2.1 mile.  Estimate for project will be refined as project start draws closer.  Road Commission assumes 50% of cost ($280,000), township assumes 25% of cost ($140,000).  With a 2 yr payback, cost per year for 2 years to the township would be $70,000.  SAD would be $140,000 also paid over 2 years.  
3. Funds available and anticipated by next June per 3/31/21 balance sheet: Assigned to roads $70,000; Metro funds $17,000.  At this point, we currently have $87,000 of the $140,000 total cost to the township with no other source of funding, without jeopardizing other budgeted commitments or completely consuming uncommitted funds.  
4. During discussion, Patricia Soutas-Little (PS-L)asked Mullane whether Grand Traverse Band funds or state grants for which the township could apply that may be used to assist with project cost?  Mullane indicated that he would check.  Joe Mosher asked about costs of mobilization and whether the project could be approached partially in phases?  Mullane said that he would consider this possibility as they put together the overall project plan for the county, while still working on refining and sharpening the total project cost.  Downside of this approach is that you cannot insulate yourself from material cost and mobilization cost increases over time.    
5. Pleva and Schaub asked whether total project cost could be spread over an additional year (total of 3 years)?

6. PS-L indicated that there are infrastructure projects on the horizon.  In Michigan, a substantial infrastructure bill is in the works, in addition to a federal infrastructure bill of unknown magnitude at this time.  If that money does become available, is Mullane aware of whether these funds could be used at the local level for projects such as this?  Mullane very aware of these but cautioned that state and federal funds of this nature often go towards  through roads and not subdivision road improvement.  Schwantes indicated that we will also know more about the ARPA funds and whether we will be able to use our share of these funds for these types of infrastructure projects.  For example, ARPA funds can be used for drainage-related infrastructure.  The Amore project, which needs a culvert, might fall into that type of fund category.  
7. Schwantes indicated that the Board was committed to getting the job done correctly and requested that Mullane prepare a refined project cost for next month’s township meeting as well as investigate uses of ARPA funds for road-related infrastructure projects.  Mullane agreed to provide a refined cost, but also indicated the final bid price will likely not be available until winter.
7. Clerk Report
1. Schwantes spoke with Tim Johnson about providing occasional website consultation in support of maintaining township website.  Johnson is willing to consult with Chiles as needed at rate of $25 per hour when she needs instruction/ assistance with website. 
8. Correspondence/ Communications 
1. Call received asking whether boat ramp had been repaired and requesting that bumpers be installed at the end of the boat ramp.  Schwantes indicated that dock had been fixed; will investigate bumpers for ramp. 
2. Frequency of boat ramp use by small boat owners and others demonstrates its popularity as well as the need for maintaining it.  Schwantes to investigate what would need to be done to repair the launch as well as how best to protect it during winter months.
3. Ray Pleva with Solon Water Park project emailed that they are meeting with Lake Leelanau Association and that they were in communication with DNR about boat washing stations.  Cost for solar-run station was $30-35,000, $1500/yr for maintenance. and developing a standard so they are the same at all the launches.  This has been mentioned as a potential use for ARPA funds.   Please see attached link for some basic information: https://cd3systems.com/PRODUCTS/index.html
4. Dar Doorlag mentioned that there is an alternative to air-washing stations which is >$80,000.
9. Board of Review—no report
1. Board of Review will meet on Tuesday July 20 at 10AM

10. Zoning Administrator's Report—
· Call received regarding septic dumping at French Rd property.  Caller asked whether dump was limited to Leelanau waste only.  Supervisor called Tim Cypher with this concern.  Cypher checked with the health department and confirmed that French Rd property was being used appropriately.
· Roger’s situation – Township lawyer prepared an email for township.  Cypher recommended that the lawyer write a letter on township behalf to owner.  Cypher to provide update at next month’s board meeting.
· Skyline property—Cypher indicated that a land use permit had been sent to property owner who was willing to relocate building in question so that it would be in compliance and out of the front setback.
· Public questions/comments:--
· Resident on Camelot expressed concern about property adjacent to Camelot that appears to be used improperly for camping out of tents and trucks with potential sanitation issues.  Cypher to investigate and report back to Schwantes.  
· Doorlag requested that Cypher inspect deteriorating home sites near Popp Rd and Amore intersection.   
· T. Cypher discussed aspects of, and responded to questions about state legislation being developed for short term rental regulation.  If state-level regulation were to pass, local nuisance ordinances would be primary tool for local regulation of STRs.
· Zoning Board of Appeals annual organizational meeting to be held but not yet scheduled

11. Planning Commission
2. Board member report—there was no quorum for the meeting and it was cancelled.
· Schwantes recommended that Tim Johnson be paid for cancelled meeting.  Emailed Tim's request to Board on 6/8.  Board agreed with recommendation and Chiles to pay Johnson.  
3. Next regular meeting: Monday, August 2, 2021 at 6:30PM
12. Cedar Area Fire and Rescue (CAFR) Board 
Schwantes reviewed Board minutes and noted that an agreement document on exceeding 2 year budget caps is being drafted, to be presented at next meeting.  This agreement would then go to townships before October.
1. Board member (Ron Schaub) report:  $40,000 contingency account was created, with Board permission for access.  Floor drainage issue is still in the process of being addressed.
2. Next regular meeting: Thursday, June 17, 2021 at 7:00PM  
13. Board – Unfinished business
1. Road maintenance 
· Chalet Streets—discussed, see above. 
· Chip sealing schedule this summer for Schomberg from Fabiszak to Popa and Kabot from French to Scharnowski
2. Deputy Clerk readiness—
· Clerk to develop a comprehensive list of deputy duties for Board.
3. Board work taxonomy—
· J. Mosher sent out scope of work and an initial chart of duties, along with general timeline.  He will provide facilitation of this study gratis to the township.
4. ARPA Funds ($126,000 for Centerville)—

· Schwantes participated in NTAT webinar.  Dept of Treasury will have a webinar on ARPA funds for NEUs (non-entitlement units) on 6/17, township may need to request the money, based on latest guidance document.  Michigan Department of Treasury is disperser of funds.  Beth has set up our SAMS account with Schwantes as the Point of Contact.  Township has 4 years to use money.  No pre-approval of projects, but do need to report spending to demonstrate that funds were spent in compliance with fund guidance issued by U.S. Dept. of Treasury.  Project audits do need to occur but audit costs can be charged to ARPA funds.  Funds need to be committed, but not necessarily spent by December 31, 2024.  Have 2 years after that to complete spending of funds.
· Revenue loss funds due to COVID, which may amount to ~$60,000 for the township, is one of the categories of ARPA Funds.  Revenue loss funds can be used on most other types of projects with some exceptions.  ARPA funds may also be given to other units, such as the fire department.  Objective of these funds is to get money back into the community to support and encourage economic recovery.  
· Board should examine options and develop a list of potential projects for these funds and then communicate that to the community.
5. Park buildings 
· Fred Peplinski repaired doors on park building and painted them.  Work was finished and supervisor has visited the park and confirmed that job was completed.  Thank you to Mr. Peplinski.
14. Board – New business—none
15. County Commissioner Report—sent via email and posted on township website
16. Upcoming Township Meetings:  
1. Next regular Board of Trustees Meeting: Wednesday, July 14, 2021 

17. Public Comment—What is status of Amor Amore Road repair?  Schwantes responded that it is the number 2 project following Chalet Road repair.   
18. Motion to Adjourn

MOTION:  Chiles moved to adjourn at 9:27 pm.; seconded by Pleva.  Motion carried.   Yeas:4  Nays:0  
Respectfully submitted,

Patty Ray, Deputy Clerk

Clerk’s Signature:________________________________________  Date:______________
